27 June 2002

Malama Moloa'a POB 655 Kilauea, HI 96754

Denis Lau Branch Chief Clean Water Branch 919 Ala Moana Blvd. Honolulu, HI 96814

Dear Mr. Lau:

Several large developments in our area of Kauai have been recently cited for clear cutting trees in the conservation zone and SMA violations. This has caused landslides of thousands of tons of mud into the ocean because of un-engineered, un-permitted grading of hundreds of acres. We are concerned about the health of the reef, and the water quality of the ocean and streams and the County of Kauai's inability to manage and monitor these situations. We are

asking for your help monitoring and enforcing grading and soil conservation plans on Pila'a, Moloa'a Bay Ranch and Kealia Kai and preventing any further discharge of mud into the ocean. Any help or suggestions would be appreciated.

Sincerely,

Greg Osborn